## WANAQUE PUBLIC SCHOOLS

LYNDA D'ANGIOLILLO, M.A.

DIRECTOR OF CURRICULUM,
INSTRUCTION, & PROFESSIONAL

DEVELOPMENT

DONNA L. CARDIELLO, M.A. SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

NANCY DIBARTOLO
BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR/
BOARD SECRETARY

November 2, 2016

Dear Parents,

Please accept this correspondence in furtherance of the lead testing status on the water in both buildings.

As you are aware, additional remedial work has been performed and completed. Please click on the following link to view water test results. (<u>Click Here</u>) The Kitchen Sinks in the Wanaque School were re-tested for Lead October 18, 2016 and the results are what we had hoped for. Levels are at 1.1, <1.0 and <1.0, which is well under the 15PPB. We sent the results to Wanaque Health Department and we have been given clearance for utilization of the sinks effective today.

We will have all drinking facilities re-tested on November 11, 2016 and will release those results as soon as we receive them from the lab.

In the meantime, we continue to provide bottled water for all students and staff at Wanaque School and where necessary at Haskell School.

We appreciate your continued patience and understanding.

Sincerely,

Ms. D. Cardiello

Donna L. Cardiello Superintendent of Schools